CITY OF BETHLEHEM

BUREAU OF WATER SUPPLY AND TREATMENT
INTEROFFICE  MEMORANDUM
________________________________________________________________________________________________

to:
members of City Council

thru:
david l. brong, director, water & sewer resources

from:
Jeffrey A. Andrews, Superintendent, Water Supply and Treatment
subject:
water rate increase

date:
January 12, 2012
cc:
Mayor j.b. callahan, d.w. reichard, M. holland, c. biedenkopf, c. spadoni, esq., file

     On May 27, 2011 the City of Bethlehem filed a request with the PA Public Utility Commission (PA PUC) for a rate increase for out-of-City customers calculated to produce $996,710 in additional revenue.  Inasmuch as Bethlehem’s previous water rate schedule applied to both inside- and outside-City customers, the City again proposed to maintain parity of rates by increasing water rates for inside-City customers in the same manner as the rates for outside-City customers.  The same rate schedule applied to inside-City customers was calculated to produce $1,761,451 in additional revenue.  The overall increase in water revenue was calculated to be $2,758,162.
 The Consumer Advocate (OCA) and Office of Small Business Advocate (OSBA) filed Public Statements, Notices of Appearance, and Formal Complaints against the proposed rate change, and the PA PUC Bureau of Investigation and Enforcement (BI&E) filed a Notice of Appearance.  The PA PUC suspended the City’s filing on July 14, 2011 in order to investigate the rate change request and the PA PUC assigned the matter to the Office of Administrative Law Judge (ALJ) for Alternative Dispute Resolution or the scheduling of hearings culminating in the issuance of a Recommended Decision.  As a result of the Mediation Sessions the City, BI&E, OCA and OSBA, were able to agree on a proposed revenue increase and a rate design (Joint Petition For Settlement of Rate Investigation) to increase overall revenues, both inside- and outside-City, by $2,073,005, which amounts to a settlement revenue increase of $729,855 for outside-City customers and $1,343,150 for inside-City customers.  The PA PUC Administrative Law Judge’s Recommended Decision was issued on November 9, 2011.  The PA PUC rendered their approval of the Joint Petition for Settlement of Rate Investigation and the ALJ’s Recommended Decision at their December 15, 2011 meeting.

The total bill for a residential customer using 15,000 gallons of water per quarter with a 5/8 x ¾ inch meter would increase from $74.69 to $84.29 per quarter, or by approximately 12.85%, rather than $87.71 (17.6%) as originally requested.
The City also agreed that it will not propose any new water rate increase before June 28, 2013.  
This ordinance increases the 5/8 inch meter Customer Charge and the rate per 1,000 gallons for all classes of customers, eliminates the Upper Saucon Honor System customer charge under Schedule E – Meter Rates – Sales for Resale and also adds language under Schedule A – Meter Rates – General Residential Customer Service for Country Squire Estates, Wil-Mar Manor and Airport Road customers for payment of their total outstanding loan amortizations.  Section 913.01(e) indicates that the new in-City and out-of-City rates shall take effect on the date of approval of the Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission whose effective date is December 16, 2011.

Attached is the Ordinance of Council’s review and approval.
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